Town of Fletcher
Agenda Review Meeting
Minutes
September 7, 2021
“Tuesday”

Call the meeting to order at: 06:00 pm
Those who were in attendance are as follows:

Mayor Rod Whiteside

Mayor Pro-Tem Bob Davy
Councilman Preston Blakely
Councilman Eddie Henderson
Councilwoman Sheila Franklin
Town Manager Mark Biberdorf

Invocation:
Pledge of Allegiance:

**¥Public Comments***
None at this time.

Approval of minutes-corrections, additions or deletions.
(8/2, 8/9)

No comments were made on the minutes at this time.

Council Updates

Mayor Pro-Tem Bob Davy stated that after attending several NCDOT meetings that
the department is so messed up right now that they are pushing all the jobs way out
so don’t expect new things in terms of roads and stuff. I think that they are hoping
that the federal bailout will help with capital improvement projects. The trouble
with that is that they have to clean their act up first and figure out why they keep
ending up in a financial hole.

Butler Bridge Road is set to open up on September 18, 2021

Councilwoman Sheila Franklin stated that she attended a Hendersonville
Economic Board Development Retreat at Highland Lake and really enjoyed it that it
was very informative.




Consent Agenda

Tax refunds/releases

Approval of Proclamation P-21-03 for fall litter sweep which is September 11thru
September 25, 2021.

Mayor Whiteside asked were there any questions regarding the two items on the
consent agenda.

Council had no questions at this time.

Presentation of check from Blue Ghost Brewery to the Park Development fund-
Zach Horn of Blue Ghost Brewery.

Mayor Whiteside stated that we will have a presentation next week from Blue
Ghost.

Report on consideration of the use of body worn cameras for the Police
Department-Dan Terry, Police Chief

Mayor Whiteside stated that we will have a presentation from our Police Chief next
week.

Update on agreements for the Town Center project-Mark Biberdorf, Town
Manager. '

Town Manager Mark Biberdorf stated that the Economic Development agreement
and the Purchase & Sale agreement have gone out and we have had comments back
on both and our attorney has prepared a response. We met with the developer
team about 2 weeks ago. The issues right now are on the proforma that needs to be
submitted and the minimum square footage requirements. There is also the public
procurement process for road construction and there is a provision in the general
statues in which they may not have to do this. Also a discussion with DOT on the
road that connects Fanning Bridge to Howard Gap road as well as Watco (railroad)
being amenable to the project encroachment.

Discussion Followed:




Gateway signage planned for north entrance of town-Mark Biberdorf, Town
Managetr.

Town Manager Mark Biberdorf stated that this was budgeted in the current fiscal
year. As you all know this is the sign in front of First Citizens Bank on Hendersonville
Road. We budgeted 70,000 for it and you have a preliminary design in front of you.

Mayor Whiteside stated in my opinion we should be advertising the Town of
Fletcher on the sign and not the incorporated line. The incorporated lines takes
away from the actual appeal of the sign.

Councilwoman Sheila Franklin stated that she had seen many other signs where
the incorporated part is listed on the sign. She also said that she does like the font

that is used.

Mayor Pro-Tem Bob Davy stated that he likes the sign at the park where they have
a colored background. Also he asked about getting the bricks pressure washed
before they put the new sign in.

Town Manager Mark Biberdorf stated that Public Works would be doing that.

Discussion Followed:

Comments from the Town Manager Mark Biberdorf.

On the actuated flasher on Hooper’s Creek Road there at Livingston Farms “The
Cove” I met with DOT today and a resident in the cove to get the flasher in place.
DOT will install the flasher but we will be required to maintain it. An encroachment
agreement will be necessary as it will encroach on the owner’s property across the
street. The light will be on a pedestal and will take about 6 months to complete.

On the sinkhole at Wildwood Circle off of Fanning Bridge Road, DOT is supposed to
be fixing it this week. They will be checking the culvert west of this location to see if
it is impacted by it as well. This whole area is in the DOT right of way.

The Fletcher Family Festival will be on September 25, 2021 from 5:00 to 8:00 pm at
the park. We will have vendors, touch a truck, inflatables and a band.




Due to the recent COVID outbreaks we did reinstate the COVID Leave policy for
employees. They have 10 days leave to quarantine if they are sick or to care for a
family member that is sick.

Closed Session per NCGS 143-318.11 (6) “Personal Matters”
(Regular Meeting)

Mayor Whiteside asked for a motion to adjourn and it was so moved by Councilman
Eddie Henderson and seconded by Councilwoman Sheila Franklin

Motion carries all in favor.

Adjourned: 06:24 pm

Approved:

Yoo

Date | (  Maffor Rod Whiteside




Town of Fletcher
Town Council Meeting
Minutes
September 13, 2021

Call the meeting to order at: 06:00 pm
Those who were in attendance are as follows:

Mayor Rod Whiteside

Mayor Pro-Tem Bob Day
Councilwoman Sheila Franklin
Councilman Eddie Henderson
Councilman Preston Blakely
Town Manager Mark Biberdorf
Police Chief Dan Terry

Invocation: Rev Eric Gash
Pledge of Allegiance: Jacob Bayden

***Public Comments***
None at this time.

Approval of minutes-corrections additions or deletions.
(8/2, 8/9)

Mayor Whiteside asked for any corrections, additions or deletions to the minutes as
presented if none do we have a motion to accept as presented and it was so moved
by Councilman Eddie Henderson and seconded by Mayor Pro-Tem Bob Davy.

Motion carries all in favor.

Council Updates
None at this time

Consent Agenda

Tax refunds/releases

Approval of Proclamation P-21-03 for fall litter sweep which is September 11 thru
September 25, 2021.




Mayor Whiteside asked for a motion to approve the Consent Agenda and
Councilman Eddie Henderson stated that he would make that motion and it was
seconded by Councilman Preston Blakely.

Motion carries all in favor.

Presentation of check from Blue Ghost Brewery to the Park Development fund-
Zach Horn of Blue Ghost Brewery.

Zack Horn from Blue Ghost Brewing presented the town with a check in the
amount of $ 845 which was 10% of the proceeds collected during the summer
concert series.

Town Council thanked Zack Horn for the donation to the Park Development Fund.

Report on consideration of the use of body worn cameras for the Police
Department-Dan Terry, Police Chief.

Police Chief Dan Terry gave a report on the option of the Fletcher Police officers
using body worn cameras and answered any questions that council had for him on
this item.

Discussion Followed:

Update on agreements for the Town Center project —~ Mark Biberdorf, Town
Manager.

Town Manager Mark Biberdorf stated that this morning he had a conversation with
the representative for the developer. We are getting closer on the issues that we
have been negotiating on. The earnest money within the purchase and sale
agreement, (how much may be refundable or not) the min square footage
requirements within the economic development agreement and submitting a
proforma. Our next step is to set up a meeting as a group and we are getting very
close on all these items. We are still shooting for October to get this done and after
the first of the year to get to a closing on this.

Discussion Followed:




Gateway signage replacement planned for north entrance of town-Mark
Biberdorf, Town Managex.

Town Manager Mark Biberdorf stated that you all have the hard copy and this is
going to change as I am continuing to get comments from council on this. (Color of
the font or putting welcome on the sign.) I want to get a couple of others drafts on
this to show to you.

Mayor Whiteside asked if could would get an actual rendering of the sign prior to
the ok being given because this white paper does not tell us anything.

Town Manager Mark Biberdorf stated that I should get a picture of the actual
photo of what the sign should look like for you to approve.

Discussion Followed:

Comments from the Town Manager Mark Biberdorf.

On the actuated flasher at Hooper’s Creek and Wildbriar road as we are looking at a
6 to 8 months period of time for design and finalization before they actually get
started on it. This is encouraging as it is funded, and is in motion to get done.

On the sinkhole repair at the intersection Wildwood Circle and Fanning Bridge road
as DOT has repaired it. I think they did a good job on it.

The Fletcher Family Festival is coming up on September 25 from 5:00 to 8:00 at Bill
Moore Community Park and we will continue to monitor the situation with the
governor’s office and executive orders. (COVID)

Discussion Followed:

Mayor Whiteside asked for a motion to go into Closed Session for a personnel
matter and it was so moved by Councilman Eddie Henderson and seconded by

Councilman Preston Blakely.

Motion carries all in favor.

Went into Closed Session at: 06:41 pm

Closed Session per NCGS 143-318.11 (6) “Personnel Matters”




Came out of Closed Session at: 07:22 pm

Councilman Preston Blakely made a motion to adjourn and it was seconded by
Councilman Eddie Henderson.

Motion carries all in favor.

Adjourned: 07:25 pm

Approved:
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